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rHe Great Western Sugar coMPANY 

March 18, 1981 

Environmental Quality Council 
cjo Wyoming Department of 

Environmental Quality 
401 West 19th Street 
Cheyenne, WY 82002 

Attention: Ms. Terri Lorenzen 

RE: Request for Hearing Regarding January 9, 1981 
Notice to Cease and Desist 

Dear Ms. Lorenzen: 

On January 16, 1981, I requested a hearing before the Environmental 
Quality Council on behalf of The Great Western Sugar Company with respect 
to a Notice of Violation and a Cease and Desist Order issued by the 
Land Quality Division of the Department of Environmental Quality. 

I have been advised by Mr. Weldon Caldbeck of the Wyoming Attorney 
General's office that the State no longer considers Great Western to be 
in violation with respect to this matter, and, therefore, the Cease and 
Desist Order is not necessary. The State's position obviates the need 
for a hearing; accordingly, Great Western hereby withdraws its request. 

GEC:kem 

cc: Weldon S. Caldbeck, Esq • 
Harris Sherman, Esq. 
John Sundahl, Esq. 

Sincerely, 

fo~ £ti£0 
George E. Clough 
General Counsel 
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